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RE: CDA Commissioner Jamie L. Rhee — Recusal - UPDATED

DATE: March 1, 2019

Jamie L. Rhee, Commissioner of the Department of Aviation (“CDA”), has recused herself from
the management of any contract under which Cable Communications, Inc. (“CCI”") and McDonagh
Construction, LLC and McDonagh Demolition, Inc. (collectively “McDonagh™) are performing
work, including, for example, contract modifications, extensions of time, vendor limit increase
requests, and contract disputes. All contacts regarding the management of those contracts must be
with a designated person in CDA senior management and will be determined by me as General
Counsel of CDA.

In addition, Commissioner Rhee has recused herself from all Invitation for Bid and Request for
Proposal processes in which CCI or McDonagh has been identified as a participant, either as a
prime or a subcontractor, and, should a contract be awarded to the team on which CCI or
McDonagh is a participant, Commissioner Rhee is recused from the management of those
contracts, again, including, for example, contract modifications, extensions of time, vendor limit
increase requests, and contract disputes. All contacts regarding the management of those contracts
must be with a designated person in CDA senior management and will be determined by me as
General Counsel of CDA.



The Department of Procurement Services (“DPS”) has advised that, based on DPS’s systems of
record, CCI is a participant on or has participated as a subcontractor on the following CDA
contracts: PO Nos. 17866, 13016, 28297, 16844, 26443, 26441, 46920, 12098, 7998.

DPS has advised that, based on DPS’s systems of record, McDonagh is a participant on or has
participated as a subcontractor on the following CDA contracts: P.O. Nos. 78287, 64418, 64584,

55230, 35223, 26340, 8866, 15034, 27075, 29926.
Commissioner Rhee also is recusing herself from the management of any contract under which
Montel Technologies, LLC is performing work, including its work as a subcontractor under CDA’s

contract with Hartmann Electric, Specification Number 130180A/Project Number H9016.14-00,
and any disputes arising thereunder.

Commissioner Rhee also is recusing herself from the following CDA contract disputes in her
capacity as CDA Commissioner:

PO 13280, Maintenance and Repair of Terrazzo, Mondo Terrazzo,
PO 41944, Chicago Midway International Airport Runway 4R-22[ Rebabilitation, K-Five;

PO 26659, Airside Concrete Maintenance at O’Hare and Midway, Shotcrete at O’Hare and
Midway, and Ramp Replacement at O’Hare and Midway, Rossi Contractors;

PO 28323, O’Hare East Cooling Tower Replacement, FH Paschen;
PO 32201, Midway Landside Parking Lot Improvements, Oakley Construction; and
PO 1956, Midway Consolidated Rental Car Facility, Harry O. Hefter.
If you have any questions, please contact me at 773-686-3731.
Cc:  Steven L. Berlin, Executive Director, Board of Ethics
Richard J. Superfine, Legal Counsel, Board of Ethics

Jamie L. Rhee, Commissioner, CDA
Edward N. Siskel, Corporation Counsel

10510 WEST ZEMEKE ROAD, P.O. BOX 66142, CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 80666



